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Attendance:
Laura Lackey, President, Mercer University

Beth Todd, Past-President, University of Alabama

Shelton Houston, President-Elect, University of Southern Mississippi

Cecelia Wigal, Chair, Programs, University of Tennessee at Chattanooga

Thomas Dion, Campus Rep. Coordinator, The Citadel

Becky Toghiani, Chair, Chemical Engineering Division, Mississippi State University

Curtis Young, Chair, Civil Engineering Division, Curtis Young

Robert Scoff, Chair, Engineering Technology Division, The Univ. of Memphis

Keith Plemmons, Secretary, Programs, The Citadel
Barbara Thomas, Proceedings Editor, Southern Polytechnic State University

Ken Brannan, Newsletter Editor & Web Administrator, The Citadel

Tulio Sulbaran, Secretary, University of Southern Mississippi
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. with distribution of an agenda.  Lackey welcomed everyone and asked everybody to introduce themselves. 
2. Sulbaran distributed minutes from the Spring Executive Board Meeting. After a short discussion, Thomas made the motion, second by Houston to approve the minutes with modifications.  The motion passed by voice vote.  

3. Sulbaran provided an update of the budgets through 06/30/04.  The three section accounts were briefly discussed: operating account, research account, and BASS account. 
a. The balance in the BASS account was $14,985.65. 
b. The balance in the research account was $7,720.91.

c. The operating account was at a zero balance after partial payment for the section newsletter.  This account can only be used toward publication of a newsletter. 
Houston made motion, second by Lackey to accept the report.  Motion passed by voice vote.

4. Sulbaran distributed copies of the 2005-06 budget consideration.  In determining the budget for the 05-06 fiscal year, 2004-05 expenditures were adjusted to the nearest dollar.  The amount of local institutional collected during 2005 were used.
Houston made the motion, second by Brannan to accept budget consideration. Motion passed by voice vote.  
5. It was discussed that ASEE national requires ASEE-SE to meet the national teaching award nomination   deadline. Thus, Thomas made the motion, second by Sulbaran to send to national the teaching award nominee from the previous year to ensure that the section meet the deadline.  Motion passed by voice vote.  

6. It was discussed that each division chair must nominate one paper for best paper award. It was decided that Woo will notify all division chair of this requirement.
7. Lacky suggested to table discussion regarding Division Chair Award to the Spring Board meeting. 
8. The following sites will be hosting the annual conference:
2006 - University of Alabama 

2007 - University of Louisville

2008 - University of Memphis

Thomas is responsible for contacting the following future possible host institutions:

-  Richard Warder (University of Memphis)

-  Nelson Baker (Georgia Institute of Technology)  
9. Dion provided a report related to the campus representative. Currently, Dion is in the process of receiving report from the campus representative. Dion will then proceed to review the reports and select (with a committee) a campus representative to receive a Campus Representative Award

10. Brannan requested the host institution to send information about the conference to be included in the newsletter. Some examples of information that could be included in the newsletter are: pictures, registration information, sites to visit in Tuscaloosa, etc. Brannan suggested to the host institutions to check the previous newsletter to get ideas regarding the possible information to be included in the newsletter. 
11. Yost sent the report to Lackey. However, Yost was not present in the meeting and no report of Zone II was presented

12. Lackey brought to discussion the creation of a new division - Professional Skills Division. It was decided that Lackey will contact Hoadley (proponent of the division) to indicate that the board is taking action on this and that an announcement will be put in the Newsletter to explore the interest on this division. Hoadley will be assigned as the contact person for people that are interested in this division.  
13. There being no further business, Lackey entertained a motion by Houston with second by Dion to adjourn.  Motion passed by voice vote and the meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Tulio Sulbaran
Treasurer- Secretary ASEE-SE
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